
Worthy Sir Knights,       
I want to say a heartful THANK YOU to the Sir Knights who helped with the 
wake and funeral for Bishop Mulvee on Wednesday, and Thursday.  I also 
want to pass on a thank you from Rev, Fr. Rodrigues, he said our services 
were much appreciated.  
 
This is supposed to be a quiet time of the year for the Patriotic Degree, but 
our services are asked for again.  Reverend Monsignor William Varsanyi, 
died Monday, January 7, 2019, at 96 yrs. old. He was a Senior Priest and 
former Vicar General of the Diocese of Providence, Also a 4th Degree 
Knight, member of Bishop Hindriken Assembly #1056.  
 
Calling hours are, Sunday January 13, 2019 from 4:00 PM to 7:00 PM. 
(after the game) at the St. Jeanne Jugan Residence Chapel, Little Sisters 
of the Poor, 964 Main St. Pawtucket. We are asked do honor guard during 
the calling hours.  
     
Bishop Hindriken Assembly is a suspended assembly, but Monsignor was 
still a Brother Sir Knight. So I am asking Sir Knights from all over to join me 
in paying our due respects to Brother Monsignor Varsanyi. I will be there 
about 2:30 PM.  
    
The funeral Mass is on Monday, January 15, 2019, 10:00 AM at the 
Cathedral of SS Peter & Paul, Providence. 
 
Also, on Monday evening, January 21, 2019 (Martin Luther King, Jr. Day) 
at 7:00 PM., we have been asked to do escort for the Annual Altgracia 
Mass at the Cathedral of SS Peter & Paul. 
 
This is a very important feast day for our neighbors in Rhode Island, who 
are from the Dominican Republic. I will try to get more on this, meanwhile 
please save the date.  
 
      Fraternally, 
      Robert (Bob) Gallant 
      R. I. District Master of the 4th Degree 


